MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING 

OF THE MAGMA FLOOD CONTROL DISTRICT

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 6, 2014 
The Magma Flood Control District called a Special Meeting on August 6, 2014, at 4:30 p.m. at the Offices of Lake & Cobb at 1095 W. Rio Salado Parkway, Suite 206, Tempe, Arizona. The Meeting was properly posted within the boundaries of the District and a phone number of 1-800-920-7487 was provided for individuals residing within and without the District to appear telephonically for the meeting. The Special Meeting was called to order by Ty LeSueur.  Present at the Special Meeting were Ty LeSueur and President Vinson Dobson who appeared telephonically.  Also present were General Manager Kent Pace and Stephen R. Cooper, District Attorney who appeared telephonically.  
No member of the public were present or appeared telephonically.  

The next item of business was approval of the Minutes of June 3, 2014.  A motion was 
made by Vinson Dobson and was seconded by Ty LeSueur.  Thereafter the Minutes were 
approved unanimously.

The next item of business was discussion of General Manager Pace to execute Amendment
No. 5 of the Cooperative Agreement No. 68-9457-10-492 with NRCS.  General Manager 
Pace noted this contract increased NRCS funding by $57,900.00 dollars for construction Phases 
1 and 2 of the dam repair.  A motion was made by Ty LeSueur to approve Amendment No. 5 of 
the Cooperative Agreement and seconded by Vinson Dobson.  Thereafter, the motion was 
unanimously approved. 

The next item of business was consideration of the General Manager to serve as the Agent Representative for the District on any CMAR Selection Committee held for the Lower Magma Channel and/or the Magma Flood Retarding Structure rehabilitation central filter replacement project.  General Manager Pace noted this was a formality to ensure the General Manger would be the District’s representative on the Selection Committee. Thereafter, a motion was made by Vinson Dobson and seconded by Ty LeSueur to authorize Kent Pace to serve as Agent Representative for any CMAR Selection Committee.  The motion was unanimously approved. There being no further discussion the motion was approved unanimously.

There being no further business the Special Meeting was adjourned at 4:35 p.m.      
            DATED this _____ day of August, 2014.                   

____________________________________

STEPHEN R. COOPER 
District Attorney
